
Beachside Montessori Village 
School Advisory Council Meeting 

March 13, 2022 (held on April 13)   Meeting #6 
 
 

Welcome & Introductions by Mrs. Cidoni 

Ms. Cidoni opened the meeting at 8:09 AM. 

 

Approval of Minutes/Old Business 
• Approval of the January and February minutes- all in favor, none opposed.  

 

• A parent asks if the SAC meeting details/invitation will be posted on the 

Facebook page as suggested in the last meeting. Ms. Cidoni explains that the 

school does not own the rights to the page. Some suggestions mentioned were 

to forward information to PTSA for them to post on the Facebook page. Ms. 

Cidoni mentions that the meeting dates are posted on the Beachside website. 

Mrs. Delafuente suggests that PTSA add the link or details to their PTSA 

weekly newsletter. Ms. Rausseo says that she will reach out to PTSA.  
 

 
Chair Report:  Mrs. Cidoni  

• Available Sac Funds: $10, 830.86 - classroom teacher supply fund. Money was used 

to purchase science books for 8th grade. If the money is not used by the teacher, it 

goes into the SIP funds.  

Updates SIP goals. Proficiency predictions are estimated to be on track to meet the 

SIP goals as far as science is concerned. We will know soon if we meet our goal for 

3rd grade reading. We use correlation charts to predict proficiency. Ms. Cidoni showed 

an example of the data used to predict proficiency which helps us narrow our structure 

on areas that we need to work on before the actual test.  

Ms. Cidoni: Ms. Long has emailed parents regarding the parent survey. It is titled eprove survey. 
Please make sure you complete the survey as we need a percentage of participation. Ms. 
Delafuente asks if teachers can get the link and forward it to their parents. Ms. Cidoni says that 
she will forward the parent link to teachers. ASP also asked for the link to forward to parents 
that participate in their program.  Ms. Schwarz asks if you fill out one survey per child or one 
per family because there are teacher specific questions that she would fill out differently based 
on individual teachers. Ms. Cidoni says there are teacher, students, and parent surveys.  



Testing Updates: Ms. Kelly has done her first round of testing. We have finished with writing 
and 3rd grade ELA. First grade and second grade will be doing their EOY tests in May and you 
will receive a letter regarding your child’s testing. FSA will be taking place in May.  
 

Principal’s Report:  Ms. Long 

• SESSIR (School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting) No new SESSIR events. 

• Lottery Update: We have a few unclaimed seats but not many vacancies.  

There was a presentation to the staff regarding the new testing coming to us next year. 

It will be given three times a year and is more of a progress monitoring system. The 

first test will be to look at where the students are based on everything, they have been 

taught in school so far. The mid-year assessment will be on what they should have 

learned to that point in their grade level. The final will be on the entire year. EOC 

assessments and Science FCAT will stay the same.  

VI. Announcements/Questions 

Next meeting will be held on April 28th. 

Mrs. Cidoni makes a motion to close the meeting at 8:35. Ms. Lizano seconds the 

motion. 

*At the conclusion of the SAC meeting, we will begin the January SAF meeting 

 
___________________________ SAC Chair    ___________________________ SAC Secretary 
                    Mrs. Cidoni            Mrs. Cuneo for Mrs. Murillo  


